

# Post 91 Tribune

"For those who served"



January 2025



know.

A publication from Edwin L. Jones -Post

### **Calendar of Events** September

1st - New Years Day

8<sup>th</sup> – Constitution Class

10<sup>th</sup> - Oratorical workshop

15<sup>th</sup>- 18<sup>th</sup> – Mid Winter Convention

20th- Mtg 6pm at Post-Gun Raffle drawing

#### **Historical Dates**

1<sup>st</sup> – 1989 VA rep. became a part of the **Presidential cabinet** 

20<sup>th</sup> - 1915 Coast Guard Created

30<sup>th</sup> – 1995 Legion accepts scaled version of

**Enola Gay at Smithsonian** 

#### From the Commander

Happy New Year!

8<sup>th</sup> – The last class of the Constitution Series. We will be having our oratorical contestants there as special guests.

10<sup>th</sup> – We have two oratorical contestants this year two brothers.

**10**<sup>th</sup> – Continued: They will be representing out Post on February 8<sup>th</sup> at the County competition. 15<sup>th</sup> – 18<sup>th</sup> – Mid Winter conference. This will be a great conference in that this one has classes that help us run the Post more efficiently. 20<sup>th</sup>- This is a big meeting for you raffle ticket holders. We had great participation and have raised big money for big veteran projects. Thank you, Roy Innis, for spear heading this operation, and to all who helped sell and bought tickets. Jerry Wendt has been working extremely hard getting our membership numbers up. If you need to renew or know someone that would like to join, please let Jerry Wendt or any of the officers

**Dave Corrie** did a great job putting together our Christmas party. He and his crew spent many hours working out the details.

Dale Saeger has been working long hours for the past few months on our emails. It is no small task. He has most of the bugs worked out. Thanks Dale.



#### From the Commander Continued

If you know someone that is having endof-life issues, struggling with suicide, alcohol, drugs, or spiritual questions, we have the best Chaplain around, **Mark Shogren**.

Jerry is looking for family members of Chatos Jr., Terry Williams, Steven Westphal, David Price, and Steven Sticks to contact and offer them a chance to be at the dedication of the Plaque at the VA clinic.

**Lastly**, thank you to all the volunteers throughout last year. You gave your time and money to help your fellow veterans.

#### Post 91-Gear Up

Flight Cap \$55 Winter Jacket \$80

Baseball Cap \$35 Windbreaker \$62

Polo Shirt \$32 Long Sleeve \$40

Contact Dale Saeger/Jerry Wendt/Marty McFarland for purchase or details.



## **Last Bugle:**

Jim Pihringer Bob Morgan Geral Throndson



### **Sick Bay:**

#### **Richard Pyka**

**Please let us know** if you or someone is under the weather so we can pass it on. A little cheer goes a long way!

Wheelchairs and walkers with the wheels, brakes, basket, and seat are available if anyone is in need, please ask.

### 2024 Post 91 Leadership

Marty McFarland – Commander Jerry Wendt- 1st Vice-Commander Ron Woppert - Sgt at Arms Mark Shogren - Chaplain Jack Mevin- Judge Advocate John Warren- Historian Dale Saeger- Adjutant
Dave Corrie- 2nd Vice-Commander
Clint Seffrood- Finance officer
John Koehn - Service officer
Brad Ingersoll- National Defense